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Beaufort County Council Chairman Weston Newton didn't get an answer Friday when he 
asked state Rep. Richard Chalk whether he would support legislation for school impact 
fees.  

Chalk should answer that question with a resounding yes and so should the rest of the 
Beaufort County and Jasper County legislative delegations. More importantly, legislators 
from the Lowcountry and other areas of South Carolina struggling to cope with growth 
should lead the charge to get a bill passed.  

We need a better way to pay for the new schools that are a direct result of the thousands of 
new homes being built here. Resident homeowners no longer have to pay for school 
operations through property taxes, but they do pay property taxes that go for debt service 
(read new schools).  

The burden for building these new schools should fall largely to the new residents 
generating the need for them. This is no small matter in Beaufort County. The next school 
bond referendum we will be asked to support likely will come with a $175 million price 
tag.  

South Carolina passed the Development Fee Act in 1999. Unfortunately, it specifically 
does not include impact fees for schools, and it specifically excludes school districts from 
collecting impact fees.  

At the time, Beaufort County had been collecting a school impact fee of $953 per home 
since 1995. But a few months after the new state law was enacted, the county dropped the 
school impact fee and added impact fees for roads, parks and libraries.  

Previously, the county only charged impact fees for schools, drainage and fire.  

Interestingly -- and unfortunately -- the school district did not raise a fuss when the school 
impact fee was excluded in state law and dropped by the county in 1999. How times have 
changed.  

The first local legislator who needs to get on board is state Sen. Catherine Ceips. A bill that 
would allow school impact fees if approved by voters in a referendum has been sent to the 
Senate Finance Committee. The bill is sponsored by Sen. Randy Scott, who represents fast-
growing Dorchester and Charleston counties.  

Ceips should work to see this bill or a similar one gets through the Senate when the 
legislature reconvenes in January.  

Chalk's hesitation in answering Newton's question at the chamber's State of the Region 
breakfast Friday is a little hard to understand. He should stand four-square behind 
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expanding ways for us to pay for new schools. The state's impact fee law has plenty of 
safeguards in terms of documentation and restrictions on use for any new impact fees.  

As the school district prepares for a likely school bond referendum next year, the fourth 
referendum in the past 14 years, it's not hard to see why we need another alternative to pay 
for new schools. Beaufort County taxpayers have taken on nearly $300 million in property 
tax debt for school construction since 1995. Another $175 million, with more certain to 
come, is a lot to ask.  

We need some help, and the answer lies in Columbia.  
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